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FORMER LT. GOVERNOR JACK RIGGS AND 

STATE CONTROLLER KEITH JOHNSON ADD KEY SUPPORT 
FOR MCGRANE FOR SECRETARY OF STATE 

  
"Having had firsthand experience understanding the importance of this position, the clear 

choice is Phil McGrane," say Jack Riggs and Keith Johnson. 
  
(Coeur d’Alene & Boise, ID)  Today two former statewide elected leaders joined the 
prominent list of Republicans to publicly back Phil McGrane for Secretary of State, as 
former Lt. Governor Jack Riggs and former State Controller Keith Johnson threw their 
support to McGrane’s candidacy. 
 
"During our time in office, serving together and serving with Ben Ysursa, we learned the 
importance the office of Secretary of State has in so many factors of Idaho’s success," said 
former Lt. Governor Jack Riggs and former State Controller Keith Johnson.   
 
"Having had firsthand experience understanding the importance of this position and the 
skills needed to successfully occupy it, for us the clear choice is Phil McGrane," Riggs and 
Johnson concluded.  
  
"I continue to be humbled by the support I receive by the men and women who have served 
our great state in high office,” said Phil McGrane.  “Gaining the support of Jack Riggs, a man 
of considerable success both in the private and public sectors as well as Keith Johnson, 
someone who served not one but two states in high office fills me with pride and with the 
determination to successfully follow in their footsteps.  I thank them and everyone who has 
supported me in my campaign so far. 
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